
INFANT AND JUNIOR SCHOOLS

Snow Procedures
Once again we have to prepare for the possibility of snow disruption this winter, although we
really hope this will not be the case.

We have had a planning meeting with both schools and have reviewed the Snow Plan with opening
our schools on a safe site as our key objective.

We are one of Hampshire’s largest sites and this presents us with problems not experienced by our
colleagues in smaller schools and nurseries. With more than 680 pupils between both schools, we
have pedestrian footfall in excess of 1000 each morning and afternoon. We are also a site with long
pathways and multiple access routes. When we experience ice or snow, our first priority is to assess
if we can make the site safe enough for adults and children to walk to the school buildings. Although
we vigilantly keep up-to-date with forecasts and weather warnings, the snow and ice conditions can
be quite localised with freezing temperatures affecting some areas of town and not others. What
appears to be ‘slushy’ snow can be compacted very quickly on frozen ground when such large
numbers are walking on it. When we have assessed if the site can be made safe, we still have to
ensure enough staff can get in to meet appropriate adult: child ratios. With staff living as far away as
Southampton and Salisbury, journeys must be safely achievable. When we are assured we have
enough staff and we can make pathways accessible, we will open.

In the event of snow/ice we will aim to clear a single route from Upper Drove and Ashfield
Road into the school buildings. This means the other paths e.g. from the bottom of the field,
will be closed.

Communication
When we have had snow in the last few years, the communication system has worked pretty well.
The following is a reminder of the procedure. Please cut this out and put it somewhere safe:

1) Hampshire County Council website will be updated with the latest news across the area
www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures

2) Website: Where possible, we will add messages on our own websites updating everyone.
www.portwayjunior.co.uk or www.portwayinfant.co.uk

3) Communication to parents via email: We will send parents an email using the address we
have in the Arbor platform. Please check your child’s profile to ensure that contact details
are correct and up to date.

4) Media: Local media often list closures including local radio and the Andover Advertiser

As in previous years, we may decide to have a staggered opening with pupils being allowed to arrive
anytime up to 10am. This allows those from further away to get here safely, and also spreads the
amount of traffic in and around the site. We will always try to make a decision as early as possible,
and would hope to inform you by 7:30 in the morning if we are forced to close.

We will do everything we can to remain open, closing a school is never a decision taken
lightly.

http://www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures
http://www.portwayjunior.co.uk
http://www.portwayinfant.co.uk

